MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 10TH JANUARY
2012 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kerkham, Kilham, Marshall-Grint, Milne and



Pulsford-Haris.


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1. Apologies – Councilors Malik, Morrison and Towler.

2. Declaration of Interest –  None.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th December 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – None.
5.Law and order –

Councillor Cox will continue to monitor the activity on the Wootton Park car park.
The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

A parishioner had attended the recent SNAP meeting and the parking outside the schools is still an issue.

The blue cyclepath sign at the top of Manor Road has been knocked down by a vehicle.  The Clerk will report to the Borough Council.
The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence

Environment Agency



Incinerator – meeting for chairpersons on Monday, 







30 January at South Lynn Community Centre to







explain next steps for their final determination.

Waste Management Team


Visits to Recycling Facility in Costessey if anyone







wishes to attend – 28 Feb, 24 May. 4 July, 19 Oct.

Scouts




Hire charge for HQ, £10 per hour.

CGM




PICUS assessment on two oak trees in Manor Road.







As these trees have preservation orders on them, Clerk







has contacted B.C. for their comments.  Also asked CGM







to quote if the work is to go ahead.

B.C.




Beacons for Queens Diamond Jubilee – registration form







and instructions on how to build.

Police




Open meeting to discuss 2012/13 budget on 19 January at







Wymondham.

NCC




Street furniture licence if seat is to be installed in Manor







Road near bus stop.  Clerk can confirm that B.C. cut the







grass in the area (not P.C.).

B. Kallagher




Development in North Wootton (33 acres) to be







included in Local Development Framework as potential







building land.

NCC




Gritting routes leaflet.

CPRE




Planning booklet.

Councilors Marshall-Grint and Kilham may be able to attend the Environment Agency meeting on Monday, 30 January.

Council discussed the possibility of lighting a beacon for the Queens Diamond Jubilee but it was not considered to be feasible.  The Chairman will contact Lord Howard to ascertain whether Castle Rising will be taking part.

Defer street furniture licence until such time as the seat has been finalised by ex-parishioner’s donation.
8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.







33242.96

Less:

E-ON





669.19

E. Wymer





449.96

MHB





250.49

E. Wymer (expenses)




  11.82

Tom Sharp (bin and roof tiles)


105.00

CGM (PICUS report)




173.40

SWPC





616.80









  2276.66

Bal. c/fwd.






           £30966.30
Made up as follows:

Saffron Building Society


13000.00 (maturity date 7.11.12.)

Lloyds TSB




17966.30






30966.30

Above expenditure approved for payment.
The Responsible Finance Officer provided Councillors with the budget figures for 2012/13  and recommendations for next year’s precept.  Other avenues were put forward but after discussion it was agreed that an increase of 4% would be acceptable.
Formal proposal by Councillor Milne that the precept should be increased by 4%to £25,500.  Unanimously agreed.

The Responsible Financial Officer also recommended that the Clerk should be awarded a salary increase of 4% as there had been no increase for two years.

Formal proposal by Councillor Armiger that there should be 4% increase in Clerk’s salary, seconded by Councillor Cox.  All in favour.

Councillor Milne will provided balances on Wootton Park Association at the next meeting.  Intentions for skateboarding on Wootton Park could be included in the Parishioner Consultation and expenditure taken from reserves and taken into account in the 2013/14 budget.
9.Highways  -
The pathway at the top of Station Road has been repaired.

Councillor Marshall-Grint has logged 2 CAD reports regarding large lorries causing the school bus to reverse on Nursery Lane.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Highways to ask for a restriction of movement of lorries using this Lane between 07.45 and 08.15 and also contact the contractor to ask that they avoid these times.

The sewer cover in Cranmer Avenue still needs to be resited and the Clerk will remind the Highway Rangers.

10.Wootton Park Association – 

Picnic on the Park meeting, 11th January and Annual General Meeting on 24th January.
11.Street lighting –
Column No. 83 in Hugh Close is out.

12.Planning – 
Planning update sessions are being arranged by the Borough Council on Monday, 27th February and Wednesday, 29th February from 9-12 p.m.  Councillors wishing to attend should inform Clerk.

The inclusion of 33 acres for potential building land between Station Road and Gatehouse Lane under the Local Development Framework has been brought to the attention of the Parish Council.  The Chairman will be meeting with other Parish Councils and Bidwells, Land Agents, at the end of this month and will report back at the February meeting. 

13.The Village –

A parishioner has planted flowers within the village which is much appreciated.

14.Village Hall –

Councillors Milne and Armiger are still awaiting a convenient date for a meeting with the Chairman of the Village Hall.

Councillor Armiger reported that the Village Hall is not properly constituted under the rules for a registered charity as they only have one trustee and they should have three under the deeds.  This should be rectified as soon as possible.

It should be formally noted that any finance given to the village hall is on a loan basis only.

Councillor Milne will contact the Chairman of the Village Hall copying all councillors on the e-mail.

The Clerk reported that the village hall still has a regular booking on Tuesday evenings and therefore the Parish Council meetings will not be able to move back there in March.  It was agreed that the Clerk should approach the school to ask for a  formal letting for the first Tuesday of each month (apart from June when this will be a bank holiday).  A letting fee will be paid or donation made to the school if preferred.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

NORTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL

MEETING DATES – 2012
TO BE HELD AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL AT 7.15 (apart from the one on 6th March which will still be at 7.30 pm)
6th March (7.30 pm start)

13th March (AGM – officers reports)

3rd April

1st May (Annual Parish meeting - election of officers)

12th June

3rd July

4th September

2nd October

6th November

4th December
